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Ifonor Roll Awards Crisis Ilpdatez
The Board of Trustees of the Passaic County His-

torical Society announced their 1990 Honor Roll

recipients at the Holiday Party at the Lambert Castle

Museum on December 9, 1990. The Honor Roll is

given to an individual or group in recognition of out-

standing service and/or contribution to the Society's

mission of preserving and interpreting local history.

1990 award winners were: Alvin G. Blau, Delight W.
Dodyk, Kathryn S. Dohr, and James G. Ward.

Mr. Blau was recognized for over ten years of dedi-

cated service as a Trustee and Officer of the Society.

During his tenure, Mr. Blau was instrumental in
involving the Passaic County Rotary Clubs in the

Society's preservation efforts. As chairman of the

Annual Beefsteak Dinner Dance Committee, he and

the Rotary Clubs of Passaic County have raised over

$65,000 for the repair and restoration of the Society's

unique historical collections since 1980. Delight W.
Dodyk, a past President of the Society and Board

member, was acknowledged for her ceaseless efforts

to professionalize the operations of the Society. Mrs.

Dodyk, a professor of Women's History at Drew Uni-
versity, contributed much in terms of historical and

museum practice expertise to the Board of Trustees.

Among her numerous accomplishments are the organ-

ization of the Gala Soiree (1984), the publication of
Silk and Sandstone, the expansion of the Society's

quality educational programming, and the tremend-

ous progress in the care of the collections as Chair of
the Museum Committee. Kathryn S. Dohr, a Society

member, was recognized for her generous financial

contributions and the donation of important artifacts
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Throughout 1990, P.C.H.S. staff and volunteers

have been busily developing the Society's off-site

storage facility and preparing collections for transfer

into it. As a result, the two museum exhibition areas

used for temporary storage of endangered photo-

graphs and documents have been cleared and
returned to normal use. Inventories and counts of
materials have enabled staff to keep and enhance the
collections accessibility to scholars researching
county history.

Currently the rare maps and oversize broadsides

collections have been an important focus of work.
Each item has been examined, inventoried and placed

into archival boxes. Hand drawn, Nineteenth cen-

tury maps from the Chisweil collection document
Paterson's early growth. Broadsides advertising land
sales often portray locations and even illustrations of
long gone estates and farmsteads in the area. The
manuscript collection is also being processed and
indexed. This group includes imporranr, original doc-
uments from the Hobart, Hewitt and Gledhill fami-
lies. All these examples point our the rich and unique
variety of P.C.H.S. collections and the exciremenr of
this project. If you would like to help parricipate in
this process as a volunteer, please contact the cura-
tor,881-2761.






